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From the desk of Wayne Lakes Acting Mayor, President of Council 

Homebound. This is a time in our village that most of us have never experienced. My 
thoughts and prayers go out to the families that have loved ones without work and also 
those waiting patiently for supplemental income. Our village has always been a small 
community where it has been easy to get to know your neighbor. I would encourage all 
of us to do our best to reach out to those close by and simply ask, “How are you doing?” 
“Is everything okay?”  Stay tuned for future news reports on schedules regarding the lift-
ing of restrictions. 

Volunteers Adam Wicker, Troy Stewart and George Mitterman are currently working 
weekends to treat our lakes for 2020. If you see these gentlemen out and around your 
area, please give them a BIG THANK YOU!!  A great deal of time, effort, and planning go 
into this work. Keeping our lakes beautiful and in good shape means a lot to our village 
and all of our visitors that come for the fishing. 

Welcome to Shane’s Gatehouse.  Our village has been waiting for a good business owner 
to come and provide us items we need without having to leave our village. Shane has 
asked that if anyone has any special requests on items being stocked in his store, let him 
know. He will make sure to take good care of you. Fishing passes and live bait are also 
ready on a daily basis for residents and visitors to our village. 

Brice with Access Engineering and the Wayne Lakes Sewer committee continue their 
work for the upcoming project. Systems are being reviewed and discussed. The mailing 
list for residents is getting near completion. More than half the residents have done a 
good job getting in contact with us to update their information. If you haven’t had the 
time, please call the village office at 937-459-4111 and leave your information on the 
voice mail.  This is updated weekly. We are needing to complete this soon. 

Village council approved hiring Josh Miller, our new Assistant Fiscal Officer. I worked 
with Josh for several years as his manager, while he participated in our company’s man-
agement program.  He has a Bachelor of Science in Accounting from Indiana Tech. Josh 
was also a baseball coach for his local high school Delphos Jefferson High School. When 
Covid 19 restrictions are lifted, please feel welcome to come introduce yourself at our 
office. 

Pop machines located at the village office will be removed soon. Shane’s Gatehouse will 
be providing new machines at his location. 

Residents needing help with goose nests, please contact the village office for support. 
Please provide your name and address. We will get back to you right away! 

RITA taxes for 2019 have been extended to July 15, 2020 due to Covid 19. 

Volunteers are needed for 2020 projects: 
The Hooked on Fishing-Not on Drugs Program in June and July needs your help. To volun-
teer contact John Winger 937-678-7864 or the Village office. 

Next council meeting Monday, May 11, 7:00 pm in the council meeting room. 

In closing, for Covid-19 updates and prevention tips please refer to the website 
https://www.cdc.gov>coronavirus.   

Respectfully Submitted,          Linda Clark   Acting Mayor 
President of Council         mayorwaynelakes@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

The Village of Wayne Lakes 
100 Community Dr. Greenville, OH 45331 

    

Village Office Open Hours: 
Wednesday    4:00 to 6:00 p.m. 
Saturday         8:00 to 10:00 a.m. 

To request business card sized advertising within a news-
letter and arrange payment of $5.00 per ad per newsletter, 
email fiscalofficerwaynelakes@gmail.com. 

mailto:mayorwaynelakes@gmail.com
mailto:fiscalofficerwaynelakes@gmail.com


                           FoWL meetings are usually held the first Wednesday of each month at the Village Office. 
   Due to the pandemic policies in place, these meetings are postponed until further notice.  

Donations to FoWL directly benefit the Village and can be designated specifically  
    to go to the village for village projects. Due to FoWL 501(c)(3) non-profit status  

                                                         can be claimed as a tax deduction.                                     
To make a donation or inquire about membership, contact: 

Angie Wicker 937-459-8158 or awicker82@ymail.com. 

RITA-File your 2019 taxes now with RITA.   The April 15th tax deadline has been moved to July 15th.  

            To contact: ritaohio.com or call 800-860-7462.  

SEWER PROJECT Council Committee meetings are held each month on the Wednesday before the Council Meetings at 
6:00 pm at the Village Office. For questions, contact John Swindler, Council Committee Chair. The committee members 

representing property owners and residents are Andrew Funk, Adam Wicker and Denise Wetzel. Apologies to Andrew for 
omitting his name in the March newsletter.   NO DUMPING anywhere in the Village. 
To receive newsletters by email, please SEND AN EMAIL to waynelakesnews2016@gmail.com  FROM THE  EMAIL ADDRESS.  A newsletter can be 
picked up from the green news box in front of the Village Garage and Bait Shop, online at villageofwaynelakes.com where you’ll also find Council 
meeting minutes, ordinances, and resolutions, and at the Village Office during office hours.             Editing:  Karen Sink        karen1ann@woh.rr.com 
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